
Note: Any telephone enquiries in relation to the above should be directed to Michael Owens at the 

number above. 

 All written communications and replies should be directed to «Admin», Office of Climate, 

Licensing & Resource Use, EPA, PO Box 3000, Johnstown Castle Estate, County Wexford. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

23 October 2013 Reg No: W0281-01 

 

Dear Mr Brown 

I refer to your application for a licence, which was received on 4
th

 May 2012. You are 

requested to address the following: 

Content of Environmental Impact Statement 

I am to advise in accordance with Regulation 11(2)(b) of the Environmental Protection Agency 

(Industrial Emissions) (Licensing) Regulations 2013, that the EIS does not comply with Article 

94 of the Planning and Development  Regulations, or with any provision amending or replacing 

the said article 94. 

The Agency, in fulfilling its duty under Section 83(2A)(f) of the EPA Acts, as amended,  requests 

the following information to be submitted to the Agency by 5 November 2013: 

1. An assessment of potential impacts on materials assets and climate. 

2. An assessment of the potentially significant impact interactions due to the proposed 

remediation activities. Include a matrix of the potentially significant impact interactions 

due to the proposed activities in the form of a table. 

In addition to the above please also provide an updated non-technical summary to reflect the 

information provided in your reply. 

Further Information 

In accordance with Regulation 13(1) of the Environmental Protection Agency (Industrial 

Emissions) (Licensing) Regulations 2013, you are requested to supply the following additional 

information. 

1. In relation to the permitting of direct discharges to groundwater, which is facilitated by 

Regulation 8 of the European Communities Environmental Objectives (Ground Water) 

Regulations (S.I. No. 9 of 2010), confirm the discharge that is applicable to the proposed 

remediation works. The direct discharges that can be permitted are listed in Regulation 

8(b)((i) to (vi) of the Groundwater Regulations. 

Please submit the information as 1 signed original, 1 hard copy and 2 copies in electronic 

searchable PDF format on CD-ROM. 

 

 

 

Tony Brown 

Technical Director, Mouchel Ltd 

Station House (1
st
 Floor) 

Mercury Court 

Tithebarn Street 

Liverpool L2 2QP 

UK  



Note: Any telephone enquiries in relation to the above should be directed to Michael Owens at the 

number above. 

 All written communications and replies should be directed to «Admin», Office of Climate, 

Licensing & Resource Use, EPA, PO Box 3000, Johnstown Castle Estate, County Wexford. 

It should be noted that where there is failure to comply with the above requirements by the date 

set in this notice, the Agency may proceed with its consideration of the application in the absence 

of the information requested. 

Your response to this request should be directed to Administration, Office of Climate, Licensing 

& Resource Use at the address below.  It should be noted that the eight-week period within which 

the Agency is to decide the proposed determination cannot commence until this notice has been 

complied with. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 
_______________ 

Michael Owens 
Environmental Licensing Programme 

Office of Climate, Licensing & Resource Use 

 


